STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF PANAMA AT THE 36TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(4 November 2020, Geneva)
1. Madam President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Panama to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the delegation for the presentation of a comprehensive national report.
2. As is detailed in its national report, Panama has made strides in implementing  recommendations from the last UPR review. We are pleased to note the adoption of a Multidimensional Poverty Index; plans for the reduction of maternal mortality and of child malnutrition; and the policy to prevent sexually transmitted diseases.
3. Panama’s adoption of a National Council on Gender Parity that coordinates government actors, the private sector and non-governmental organizations working towards equity between men and women including on promoting women’s inclusion in the workplace and reducing the gender wage gap is commendable.
4. Notwithstanding the extensive measures taken, we have noted that challenges still remain in the areas of racism; trafficking in persons; and domestic violence. In this regard, we make the following two recommendations:
i. Strengthen and ensure the effective implementation of the Protocol for the detection, identification, assistance and protection of trafficking victims in Panama to complement the work of the National Commission against Trafficking in Persons.
ii. Step up efforts to combat racism and racial discrimination against people of African descent, including through investigating racial profiling by security forces.
5. We wish Panama a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Madam President!
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